MAXSTOKE PARISH COUNCIL   www.maxstokeparishcouncil.org.uk
Mr John Poole                                                                  Ersthaus,

Clerk to the Council                                                         Atherstone Road,

Tel 01675 481427                                                            Over Whitacre. B46 2LP

Mobile 07745249613.                                                    johnfurnaceend@gmail.com
Minutes of the Council Meeting held on Wednesday 30th August 2023
1.  Present:        Councillors P Hoskin Chair             Village Hall: P Burgess 
                                               L Jones                         Data Controller: D Hopkins                                                                                           
                                               S Parker                        Public: J Lewis, S Lewis & J Raynor                                    
                                               M Page                         County Cllr. Dave Humphries
                                     Clerk J Poole                          Borough Cllr. Mark Simpson 
2.   Apologies: Cllr R Green.
3.   Declaration of pecuniary and non-pecuniary interest: None.
4.1. Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 31st May 2023.  

       Having been circulated it was proposed by Cllr L Jones and seconded by Cllr
       M Page and unanimously resolved that the minutes of the meeting are a true

       record and the Chairman signed the document.   

 4.2. Matters arising from the previous minutes: None
 5.  Public Participation:
      Cllr Mark Simpson introduced himself as Maxstoke’s Borough Cllr and also introduced

      Cllr Dave Humphreys who is a County Councillor.
      J Raynor asked about the care of the churchyard Yew Trees.

      Cllr P Hoskin explained that although the council have taken responsibility for the church
      yard grass cutting/strimming all other activities especially the Yew Trees are dealt with 

      by the church PCC led by Mr M Fetherston-Dilke who has appointed an Arborist.
      Mr D Hopkins, who is the Data Controller and resides next to the church stated that there 
      is no Tree Preservation Order on the Yew Trees.  
      County Cllr D Humphreys highlighted the danger of vehicles parking on the left-hand side 

      of Maxstoke Lane just above the bend/hill before the T junction at Coventry Road.

      There is an application in process to change the regulations to prevent this problem 
      causing a collision and requested the council to write a letter of support for the
      application, the council agreed and directed the clerk to write a letter of support.
6.  Correspondence:
The correspondence, issued on a separate sheet, was discussed and minuted below or elsewhere, distributed or displayed on the notice board.
Green Man Crossroads, Letter from Craig Tracy MP endorsing the NWBC negative reply to objections raised by Maxstoke Parish Council but reinforcing the decision to allow vehicles to turn left.
Reply concerning Graffiti problem on motorway bridge, highways to clean the bridge.

Building Name change, the Outdoor renamed Bakers Cottage.    

WALC News monthly issues, emailed to councillors. 

Clerks & Council magazines, distributed.
 7.  Planning:

      There was one planning applications for weeks 20 to 34.
      PAP/2023/0294 Hill Cottage, Fillongley Road, sent to Cllrs no comments or objections.
  8.  Garden Contract:
       Cllr P Hoskin reported that Ralph Hobday Garden Services continues to maintain the tubs 
       through the season, and invoices have been presented, see finance, the intension is to 

       proceed as last year, no objections raised. 
   9.  Patient Reference Group: 
        Cllr L Jones presented an emailed a report from the deputy practise manager which is 
        attached to the minutes. The report outlines a scheme for severely frail patients.
10.  Maxstoke Village Hall:
       Paul Burgess reported that booking continues to remain strong resulting in the best year.  
       The bookings are delaying the ceiling redecoration but it is near completion.
       A new updated Website is usable which includes a useful contacts page.
       The installation of hot tap water supply is in progress part funded by a NWBC grant. 

       The hall committee are also proposing the installation of a storage facility.

       The hall funds boosted by the TV company are now set at £24K plus.

       A Pub Night event is to be arranged in the near future.

       The quotes for the kitchen upgrade are indicating a £15K expenditure

       Following previous funding discussions, the hall committee are now requesting a
       contribution of 50 % towards the £15K kitchen upgrade.
       Following various proposals from the councillors

       Cllr S Parker proposed that the council would support up to 5o% of the kitchen upgrade 

       but payments may have to be spread out and grants should be rigorously pursued to 
       reduce the proposed support. In addition, there should be more parish social events put on

       to justify the support from the parish council. The proposal was seconded by Cllr M Page 

       and the council all agreed. Cllr M Page offered his services for social events.
       .
11. Finance:
11.1 Bank Reconciliation Sheet: The clerk presented the Balance Sheet to the 
        council, which was checked against the current Bank Statement no 152, Cllr M Page
        proposed to accept the document, Cllr S Parker seconded the motion which was
        carried, the Chairman duly signed the Balance Sheet.

11.2 Cheques to approve and sign: The following invoices were circulated and
        cheques presented for payment and signing, Cllr S Parker proposed signing, Cllr
        M Page seconded the proposal and the council all agreed.
        Ch No 100267     Clerk, salary for 6 months          £400.00
        Ch No 100268     HMRC Tax on salary                 £100.00
        Ch No 100269     Netwise Website Maint.             £396.00

        Ch No 100270     Zurich Insurance annually          £255.38

        Ch No 100271     R Hobday, Garden Services       £240.00         
12.   Maxstoke Church. 
        No report received; the council continue to support the churchyard maintenance.
13.   AOB:
13.1 Lorries Wood Corner Farm, since the Fillongley Bridge has been reopened, the site 

        has been and still is up for sale, the clerk has contacted the lorry operator Alan

        Falconbridge who said he has vacated the premises. There have been no recent

        complaints concerning lorries, so this item will be taken off the agenda.       
13.2 The Defibrillator. The equipment has now been installed and registered.  
13.3 Please Take Your Litter Home sign, the council resolved to defer siting the sign until

        the fly tipping actions are carried out.

13.4 Fly Tipping, Mr D Hopkins, the Data Controller presented and read out his report for 

        June through to the end of August 2023., a copy is attached to the minutes.
        The report states that a representative from NWBC had been invited to attend this

        meeting but no response has been received.

        Mr D Hopkins added that there was a very low prosecution level of 0.4%.
        New stronger Fly Tipping signs with a wooden backing are now available.  
13.5 The Bus Shelter. A repair specification was submitted to various organisations, the only
        quote received was from GWB Carpentry for £3100. Cllr S Parker proposed the quote
        should be accepted but by suppling some of the materials and working with local 
        business Ornate Gardens to discuss contributions and using local volunteers to clear the
        area. the price could be reduced. Cllr M page seconded the proposal and the council all
        agreed.
13.6 Litter Pick events, most residents who litter pick now have a litter pick kit, the Chair,

        Cllr P Hoskin proposed that the council purchase 10 or 12 kits to provide for new litter 
        pick residents. Following discussions all the council agreed to the proposal. The clerk 

        was directed to research prices and liaise with NWBC. 
13.7 Motorway Bridge Graffiti. Despite emails sent to the clerk stating the graffiti has been

        removed, Cllrs have reported that the work is not yet complete. The clerk will contact

        highways and inform them of the situation.
13.8 Hedge maintenance, along the perimeter of the Old School Building.
        The Castle Estate Agents need to be contacted when the work is required.

13.9 Ragwort. The chair has observed that ragwort is much more prolific this year, to remove

        ragwort requires the use of gloves and needs burning. B/Cllr Mark Simpson volunteered

        to provide a contact who can advise the council on the problem. 
14.   Date of next meeting Wednesday 29th November 2023, TBC.    

15.   Close of the meeting: The meeting closed at 9.40 p.m.
Signed………………………….                     Date………………………. 
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